[image: image1.png]



Rec/133/22
 Apologies for Absence.
              Cllr S Wyche, Cllr. A Birch , J H Flower, Clerk to the Council

Rec/134/22 
Declarations of Interest.

 
None.
Rec/135/22
Dispensation Requests.
None.
Rec/136/22
Public Participation.


None.
Rec/137/22
Minutes of the Meeting held on 27th March 2023.

Resolved the minutes of the meeting held on the 27th March 2023, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be approved as a true record.

Rec/138/22
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 27th March 2023.

None.
Rec/139/22
Correspondence.


None.
Rec/140/22
Usage Report.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer submitted a report, copies of which had been previously circulated, detailing usage of the various facilities and the initiatives undertaken. The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer highlighted the main issues and answered members’ questions thereon. 
Resolved that the report be received and noted.
Rec/141/22
Skate Park Repairs.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer gave an update on the potential Skate Park repairs. Maverick, who has been working on a Skatepark in Market Harborough has made a site visit and will provide a quote for repairs. Canvas has now also passed on the images of the site to its construction manager for quotation.
Resolved that quotations will be awaited before a decision on how to move forward.
Rec/142/22
Bowls/Cricket Netting.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer informed members that written confirmation had been received from both the Bowls and Cricket clubs that they do not wish to move forward with the boundary netting at this point. Plans have been made for the Cricket Club to use the wicket furthest from the Bowls Club when twenty over games are being played and communication will be made around when matches are being played by both clubs.
The Facilities Manager also confirmed contact had been made with the Health and Safety representative at Guardian, who said it would be good practice to record any incidents moving forward.

Resolved that it be noted that a good compromise had been made and future incidents to be recorded.
Rec/143/22
New Senior Pitch.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported on an enquiry from Glen Villa FC         about using the New Senior Pitch next season. Members felt this would be a good idea to create income on the pitch next season if no Fleckney side was to re-start. It was agreed Paul Barry from the Fleckney Athletic Seniors should be contacted to see if any plans are in place for a new team next season.
Members decided if there was to be no Fleckney team next season, that Glen Villa FC would be able to use the pitch at a cost of £90 per match (incl. Changing Rooms). Fleckney Masters FC would also have first preference on using the pitch if they wished to.

Resolved that:

i) Paul Barry from Fleckney Athletic Seniors FC to be contacted to ascertain if there are any plans for a Fleckney side.
ii) If there are no plans for a Fleckney team next season, Glen Villa to be offered the opportunity to use the ground in line with the above conditions.
Rec/144/22
CCTV.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer gave a report on the current CCTV system, and informed members that no CCTV currently works in the Skatepark. It was discussed that CCTV would be beneficial in the Skatepark to monitor and deter drug use and anti-social behaviour. 
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer discussed some of the possible CCTV systems that could be put in place. Following a discussion on the possible systems it was agreed quotes should be obtained for both a fixed system and a re-deployable system.
Resolved that quotes should be obtained for both fixed and re-deployable systems.
Rec/145/22
Adventure Trail.
Members discussed the findings of the Timber Drilling Report undertaken by ROSPA. It was decided that from the report there was no immediate action to be taken in terms of removal or replacement. It was noted that a power wash of the adventure trail would be beneficial and to try and cut back trees from being directly above the equipment.
Resolved that the removal/replacement of the adventure trail be re-assessed near to the 2024 ROSPA visit but in the meantime, the trail will be cleaned, and maintenance undertaken where possible.
Rec/146/22
Date of Next Meeting.


Tuesday 30th May 2023 at 7.00pm


Meeting closed at 7.35pm

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held on 24th April 2023.





Present:





Cllrs. C McKemey (Chairman), J Earwaker, S Parker and S Robson.





T Clegg, Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer






































J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.
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